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Dear Friends 
 

Pleased to report I’m back more or less safe and sound from Africa, well, at least in one 
piece but trying to throw off what I hope is just a mega virus.  But not even feeling so poorly 
is enough to put me off my love of African adventures, and the need for yet one more visit 
to attempt to understand what it is about Africa that always keeps a bit of me, so that I 
need another visit to try and understand why it is I like it so much.   
 

So whilst on the topic of summer holidays and our need to treasure the world’s wild places 
while we can, I had a thought that it might be timely to remind ourselves of what it is we 
treasure at home too, in relation to Christ’s church, whether as Diocese, Deanery, Benefice, 
Parish or as individuals.  We all have a mission and through a growing relationship with  
Jesus Christ we can aim to be more effective servants and witnesses to Him.  So whilst we 
wait for the launch of Phase 2 of Growing in God this autumn, I thought it might be useful  
to publish as a reminder to us all “The 5 Marks of Mission” which are: 
 

¢ƻ ¢ŜƭƭΣ proclaiming the good news of the kingdom, which may be in words, but also 
through the actions of our daily lives. 
 

¢ƻ ¢ŜŀŎƘ and nurture new believers, and we have had a number of baptisms this year which 
are a perfect example of this.  Discipleship is a lifelong learning process which we are called 
to share with others. 
 

¢ƻ wŜǎǇƻƴŘ to human need by loving service.  Think coffee mornings, cafe, lunch club to see 
that many people are willing to provide loving service to others, and not forgetting all the 
hard work put in to the fetes, flower festivals, plant stalls, and open gardens - events where 
Church and its wider community meet . 
 

¢ƻ ¢ǊŀƴǎŦƻǊƳΣ seeking ways in which we can play a part to influence unjust structures in 
society, just as Jesus and the Old Testament prophets challenged oppression in God’s name. 
 

¢ƻ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜΣ safeguarding the integrity of creation, and striving to sustain and renew the life 
of earth so that all of creation may live in harmony.    
 

All of which brings me back to where I started this letter, and my unexplained  love of      
Africa, where early man came from, and of having the privilege, if only for a short while, of 
spending time in creation - having no watch, getting up with the dawn to drink tea around a 
camp fire in a land wild, remote and beautiful, though rugged and sometimes raw.   

  
With love in Christ, Deirdre 
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Church Matters ééé.. 

 

August is a Holiday Month!  
 
There are no special events in the church in August but our usual 
services and the Sunday Caf® will run as normal. 
 

Benefice Services  
 
The benefice service on 7th August will be at Parham at 10 am. 
 
The benefice service on the first Sunday in September (4th) is at 
Brandeston at 10 am. 
 

Discussion Group  
 
The Discussion Group will re-start in September. 

 

Dates for your Diary  
 
Harvest Festival and Lunch 
 
Our harvest service and lunch are earlier this year, on 11th  
September.  Do put the date in your diary!  The Revd Robin  
Alderson will be taking the service, which will be followed by lunch 
in the village Hall. 
 

Jane Woodbury-Eggins 
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BARBARA BELL 
 

The monthly Sunday Caf® in July hosted by Easton Church in the 
Village Hall saw Deirdre West make a very special presentation to 
a long serving and valuable member of All Saintsô PCC.  Barbara 
was very embarrassed to be the centre of attention at a very busy 
cafe, but Deirdre explained to everyone there that 33 years of  
service on the Easton Parochial Church Council in a variety of 
roles demonstrated a remarkable commitment and service to the 
church and community.  Deirdre explained how surprised she was 
by the length of service some people give to the Church, often in  
unseen and unrecognised ways.  A specially framed Bishopôs long 
service award certificate was then presented to Barbara showing 
appreciation for a truly lifelong commitment and marked a well-
earned and deserved retirement.  Barbara also received a bouquet 
of flowers and a long and appreciative round of applause marked 
this special event in the life of the Church in Easton.  
 
 
  
 

Keith Frank Salisbury (1925 - 2016) 
 
On 25th July a Service of Thanksgiving was held in All Saints' Church for Keith 
Salisbury.  The family have connections to Easton, especially the Woodwards.  
In a number of moving tributes we heard about his life as a boy and young man 
who volunteered for the Royal Navy aged 18 and worked on the Arctic Convoys.  
He loved the sea, swimming and sailing and encouraged his children to swim 
and sail.  But perhaps his favourite hobby was gardening and this was movingly 
and amusingly described.  He was particularly fond of growing vegetables and 
fruit and even in the last years of his life continued to garden and plant, saying, 
"Live life as if you are going to die tomorrow, but garden as if you will live  
forever". 
 

We send our love and sympathies to his widow and family.  May God comfort 
and bless you. 

Jane Woodbury-Eggins 
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH, EASTON 

is hosting 

Sunday Café 

Join us for some tasty  
homemade summer goodies 

bacon rolls, takeaways, 
read the papers, chat with friends. 

Easton Village Hall 
Sunday 21st August 
Open 10.00  -  11.30 am 

 Flowers Cleaning 

6th Aug Paul Batley Jane Woodbury-Eggins 

13th August Paul Batley Jane Woodbury-Eggins 

20th August Jane Pollock Imogen Hayward 

27th August Jane Woodbury-Eggins Emma Gibbon 

3rd Sept Jane Woodbury-Eggins Emma Gibbon 

C[h²9w !b5 /[9!bLbD wh¢! 
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SUMMER SPORTS IN EASTON 

AUGUST FIXTURES 
 

Cricket 
 

Mon 01 Cricket Week 20/20 Matches   Home 
Wed 03 Cricket Week Colts     Home 
Thu 04 Cricket Week Haribo Challenge   Home 
Fri 05 Cricket Week Simon Wright 6-a-side Memorial  Home 
Sat 06 1st XI  v Mildenhall   Away 
  2nd XI  v Felixstowe   Home 
Sun 07 Ladies XI v Mildenhall   Home 
Sat 13 1st XI  v Long Melford   Home 
  2nd XI  v West Mersea   Away 
Sun 14 Sunday XI v Kesgrave   Home 
Sat 20 1st XI  v Lakenheath   Away 
  2nd XI  v West Bergholt  Home 
Sun 21 Sunday XI v Brantham   Home 
  Ladies XI v Thriplow   Away 
Sat 27 1st XI  v Elmstead   Home 
  2nd XI  v Braintree   Away 
 
 

Matches normally start at 1.00 pm. 

Bowls 
 
 

Tue 02 W'bridge Lge v Otley   Away   6.45 
Thu 04 Fynn Lge v Wickham Market Away   6.45 
Mon 08 Friendly v Woodbridge  Home   6.45 
Fri 12 W'bridge Lge v Waldringfield  Away   6.45 
Sat 13 Percy Dunnett Final at Melton  Away 12.30 
  Sun Bowl Final at Melton  Away   4.00 
Mon 15 Open Pairs Tournament   Home 10.00 
Tue 16 W'bridge Lge v Leiston 1  Away   6.45 
Fri 19 Fynn Lge v Alderton  Home   6.45 
Thu 25 Easton Challenge v Cricket Club  Home   6.30 
Tue 30 Friendly v Earl Soham  Home   6.30 
 

It's nearly the end of the season so don't miss the chance to come 
and watch a game of cricket and/or bowls and enjoy a cup of tea or 
a drink at one of the clubs. 
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We do not have a meeting in August ... However we  
will be back to 'normal' in September when we meet  
in the village hall, Tuesday 27th, 7.30pm - look out  
for further details in next month's parish magazine. 

Meanwhile any enquiries to Janet Prentice T: 746808. 

EASTON BELLES 

Pig trail is must -see event of 

the summer  
 
The streets of Ipswich have been taken over by stunning 
swine sculptures as part of the must-see event of the 
summer ð the Pigs Gone Wild interactive art trail! 

Pigs Gone Wild is the biggest art spectacular that Suffolk has ever seen with 69 
beautifully decorated pig sculptures adorning the streets and corners of the 
town.  There are 39 larger-than-life pig sculptures which have been beautifully 
created by artists from East Anglia and beyond, plus 30 junior sculptures     
decorated just as creatively by schools and community groups and displayed   
in clusters.  
You can follow the trail, which has been brought to the town by local charity,  
St Elizabeth Hospice in collaboration with Wild in Art, from now until 2 Septem-
ber, and make sure you download the official Pigs Gone Wild app ð with this 
you can collect the pig sculptures and unlock prizes and special offers too!  
Norman Lloyd, Pigs Gone Wild project manager, said: òWhy not enjoy the sun 
this summer and spend some time with your loved ones to see how many pigs 
can you see in one day? 
òThe trail is fun for all ages and you never know, you might learn something 
about the history or heritage of Ipswich as you walk around and take in areas of 
the town you may not normally visit.ó  
Make sure you take selfies with them and tweet them to @piggonewild16 or 
post them to the Pigs Gone Wild Facebook page www.facebook.com/
pigsgonewild16 At the end of the trail, the junior pigs will be returned to the 
schools and community groups that created them, whilst the larger pigs will be 
auctioned off to raise funds for St Elizabeth Hospice. 

http://www.facebook.com/pigsgonewild16
http://www.facebook.com/pigsgonewild16
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The team of volunteers behind this yearõs annual sponsored bike ride 
around Suffolk's churches, are encouraging walkers to get involved too. 
 
The event will be held on Saturday 10 September.  The landscape of    
Suffolk would look very different without our 500 medieval churches, 
which are part of our social history and add much to the enjoyment of 
many of our walks, whether looking at their architecture and craftsman-
ship or simply as a shelter.  Thousands of individuals, families and groups 
of all ages, will take part in the annual "ride and stride" and will be plan-
ning their routes and signing up sponsors from now until bike ride day.  
 
Sponsor forms are now available from Christine Burgoyne (T: 747443) 
and riders and walkers choose which local church will receive half of their 
sponsor money. The remainder goes to SHCT to be given out as grants 
for essential repairs. Riders can also collect sponsorship via Just Giving. 
 
The annual ride, which began in Suffolk but has now spread across    
England, appeals to families, local history lovers, keen cyclists and    
walkers, church supporters and those who just enjoy an annual ride or 
stroll around the villages and towns of Suffolk. Disability scooters are  
also welcome. 
 
"The 10th September is the day you can make a difference for your    
chosen church or chapel," added Patrick Grieve, the Chairman of the 
SHCT Sponsored Bike Ride and Stride. "Join the hundreds riding or   
striding around Suffolk's beautiful villages, woods and farmland. Raise 
your fitness and your spirits, and money for the Trust." 
 
Routes are decided by each cyclist (or walker), incorporating stops at 
some of over 500 Suffolk places of worship that will be open to receive 
them.   
 
Contact Christine Burgoyne (T: 747443) for sponsorship forms and 
churches open lists.  Christine is also looking for recorders to sit in our 
church for an hour on the day to welcome riders and sign their forms. 

Suffolk Historic Churches Trust 
35th Annual Bike Ride and 

Stride 
Saturday 10th September 

9 am to 5 pm 
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Easton Primary School 

 
 
 

 
We have come to the end of another successful academic year here at Easton 
School.  The children and staff are ready for a well-earned rest.  We have had a 
busy few weeks with lots of traditional end of term activities.  
 

Our sports evening was a huge success and the children and parents had a  
fabulous evening watching the races while enjoying the BBQ and bar!  We had a 
fantastic raffle organised by our ESA with some fabulous prizes.  A huge thank you 
to all the parents who joined in with the parentsô races (several heats) and were 
really good sports. And a big well done to all the children for their participation, 
and especially to Crimson Claws for winning the whole event. 
 

The children have enjoyed some great educational visits this term. Pirate class 
went to Aldeburgh to float their boats made from recyclable materials and I only 
had to rescue a few Titanics in the process! We also had a visit to the lifeboat  
station and of course the famous Aldeburgh chips on the beach and a paddle in the 
sea! 
 

Comet class spent the whole day at Colchester Zoo. They took part in workshops 
and managed to see almost all the animals in the zoo. They were particularly  
impressed with the piranhas! The children and staff looked suitably exhausted on 
their return. 
 

Phoenix class were lucky enough to be able to spend a day at the Latitude Festival 
this year.  They took part in a variety of workshops including music, poetry and art. 
This is a great experience for them and Iôm sure they heard some bands too.  
 

Our school summer production involving the whole school was Peter Pan. This  
was a huge undertaking by the children and staff and there were some incredible 
performances. The play was held at Wickham Market School to enable all parents 
and friends to come along. Permission for us to show the play was given to us by 
Great Ormond Street Childrenôs Hospital and so we were able to raise some funds 
for them too.  
 

Finally we finished off the last week of term saying goodbye to our Year 6 children, 
they had a great night out at the roller disco and quasar in Colchester and finished 
the week off with their leaverôs assembly. Maddie, Lauren, Ben, Alice and Beaðwe 
wish them the best of luck at high school and hope they take with them some 
wonderful memories of their time at Easton School. We would also like to wish  
Celeste and Clara who left us earlier this year good luck at high school. 
 

Everyone at Easton School would like to wish the residents of Easton a wonderful 
summer (with sunshine!).  You will hear from me again in September! 
 
                 

Mrs D Payne  

Early years/KS1 teacher 



 

Village View in August 
 

 

 

Mobile Library   

Wednesday 3rd August 

12.20ñ12.40 pm 

Village Hall 

 
òThe Rhinosó 

Saturday 13th August 

Village Hall 

7.30 pm 

 

Sunday Café 

21st August 

10 -11.30 am 

Village Hall 

 

Easton Belles WI 

No meeting in August 

 

Rabble Chorus Community 

Choir 

Thursday evenings 

8ñ9.30 pm 

Village Hall 

First session free! 

 

Yoga Flow 

Tuesdays 

None during August  
 
 

Table Tennis 
Every Wednesday  

6.30 pm Village Hall 

£5 per session 

 

Pilates 

Thursdays 

Non during August 

 

Easton Pre-School 

Is on holiday! 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH  
 
 

Invoice Fraud 
A resident has drawn this case to my attention.  It works like this. A scammer 
hacks into the computer of a supplier and watches correspondence between the 
supplier and his customer. When the time is right the scammer sends an invoice 
to the customer for payment with his bank details. The email is sent in the same 
format as the supplierôs original correspondence. If the customer pays the mon-
ey it is instantly withdrawn by the scammer. This leaves the customer without 
the money whilst still having to pay the supplier. 
The case in question was for the building of a garden room which cost Ã8000. 
The scammer not only conned the customer, but also corresponded with the 
supplier, asking various questions in order to give extra time to collect the mon-
ey and disappear. 
Unfortunately this scam is increasing in frequency. Recently a solicitorôs com-
puter was hacked and just before completion, the house buyer was asked to 
deposit money into a ñspecial holding accountò. The account belonged to the 
scammer. 
When transferring money make sure you know it is the right bank account. Take 
particular care if it is a new account. 

 

Advice from Suffolk Police - Mobile phones and tablets 
Over 80% of the UK population own a mobile phone and one in ten people own 
a tablet.  As technology becomes increasingly advanced, these devices connect 
people to a thriving digital world, including banking, shopping, social networking 
and media.  They can prove an attractive prospect for thieves, as not only are 
they high value items - they contain lots of personal data too.  Having your 
phone or tablet stolen can have  immediate consequences, so follow 
our practical advice on how to keep your device safe: 

¶ Register your mobile phone or tablet with immobilise at www.immobilise.com. 
¶ Be aware of your surroundings and avoid using your phone in an isolated  
   Environment 

¶ Always use the phoneôs security lock code or PIN 
¶ Keep the phone with you and do not leave unattended 
¶ Do not leave your mobile phone in your vehicle. 
¶ Have the phone security marked and keep a clear record of its details includ-
ing the International Mobile Equipment Identity (IMEI) number. The IMEI is a 
15-digit serial number which can be obtained by keying *#06# into your phone 
or by looking behind the phone battery. 
Extra security is available for smart phones and tablets by installing a tracking 
application.  These 'apps' are available from your device's application store.  
Make sure your device is locked when not in use as tracking apps can be     
deactivated by thieves if the device is not locked. 
Popular free phone and tablet tracking apps include: Find My iPhone, iPad and 
Mac; BlackBerry Protect;Where's My Android 
Many other security applications are available from your device's application 
store. 
If you have information about stolen mobile phones or any other crimes, please 
call Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111. You could receive a reward. 

John Owen 

http://www.immobilise.com/
http://www.apple.com/uk/icloud/find-my-iphone.html
http://www.apple.com/uk/icloud/find-my-iphone.html
http://uk.blackberry.com/apps/blackberry-apps/protect.html
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.alienmanfc6.wheresmyandroid&feature=search_result#?t=W10.
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PATIENT REGISTRATION… 
We are pleased to inform patients who 
were registered with Dr Karen Smith and 
then Dr John Phelan that with effect 
from 1st August these patients will be 
transferred to the partners Dr Mark Lal, 
Dr Will Elson, Dr Paul Kaiser and Dr    
Alison Glaister lists.  Unfortunately due 
to the cost of postage we are unable to 
write to patients individually, however if 
you have previously given the practice 
details of your mobile number you will 
receive a text message or you can  
contact reception after this date. 
 
STAFF… 
Anne Verney, Practice Nurse - After  
16 years with the Practice, Anne has  
decided to leave and seek to further her 
career elsewhere. We wish her well for 
the future. 
 
MEDICAL STUDENT APPOINTMENTS… 
Now that we are a registered training 
practice you may be offered an appoint-
ment with a Medical Student. Medical 
student appointments are held with  
4th year medical students from the  
University of Cambridge. 
An appointment with the medical  
students will be longer than a standard 
doctor’s appointment as they will consist 
of 20 minutes with the medical student 
followed by a further 10 minutes with 
the doctor. 

 

MISSED APPOINTMENTS… 
From the 1st April to the 31st May we had 
355 missed appointments across both 
surgeries. This equates to 70.33 hours of 
wasted clinician time. 
²Ŝ ǳǊƎŜ ŀƭƭ ǇŀǝŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǊƎŜǊȅ ǘƻ 
ŎŀƴŎŜƭ ƻǊ ǊŜ-ŀǊǊŀƴƎŜ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ 
ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǳƴŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ ǘƻ ƳƛƴƛƳƛǎŜ ǘƘŜ 
ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ƳƛǎǎŜŘ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘǎΦ  
Our telephone system is set up so that 
appointments can be cancelled at any 
time during the day or evening. 
 
SUFFOLK’S WARM HOMES… 
In early preparation for winter Suffolk’s 
Warm Homes Healthy People has a 
scheme which offers support to those 
most in need of additional help. 
If you are struggling to keep warm or are 
worried about the cost of heating your 
home you could get help with: 

¶ Emergency boiler and heating repair 
costs. 

¶ Winter fuel payments. 

¶ Free home energy survey with advice 
on insulation, fuel switching and 
cheaper oil prices. 

¶ Basic draught proofing. 

¶ Temporary loan of heaters. 
The scheme can help home owners or 
tenants who privately rent their home 
and are on a low income and/or receives 
a means tested benefit. The scheme also 
takes into account age, disability and 
cold related health conditions. 
CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΣ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǊŀǘŜ 
²ŀǊƳ IƻƳŜǎ IŜŀƭǘƘȅ tŜƻǇƭŜ ƘŜƭǇƭƛƴŜ ƻƴ 
лупрслотсуΦ 
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TRAVEL ADVICE… 
It’s that time of year again! If you are 
planning on travelling abroad this  
summer and think that you may need 
immunisations, please take advantage of 
the travel advice we have to offer.  Once 
you have booked your holiday please 
allow plenty of time to plan and book an 
appointment with the Practice Nurse to 
discuss holiday immunisations and get 
advice on Travel Health.  
Prior to your appointment, you must 
complete a travel questionnaire. This can 
either be collected from reception or 
found on our website under the link 
‘Clinics & Services’. 
For travel appointments with the nurse, 
please allow plenty of time prior to your 
departure. 
 
PATIENT REPRESENTATIVE (EASTON): 
Jane Pollock T: 747343 
jvpollock@mypostoffice.co.uk 

 

EXTENDED HOURS... 
Please note we now offer appointments 
on a Monday Morning from 7.30am 
 

OPENING TIMES… 
 

Wickham Market 
Monday лтΥол - 18:30 
Tuesday 08:00 – 18:30 
Wednesday 08:00 - 18:30 
Thursday 08:00 - 18:30 
Friday 08:00 - 18:30 
Saturday 8:30 – 11:45 am 
(Pre-booked appointments only) 
 

Rendlesham 
Monday 15:30 - 18:30 
Tuesday 08:40 - 12:00 
Wednesday 15:30 - 18:30 
Thursday 08:40 - 12:00 
Friday 14:45 - 17:30 
One Saturday per month 
8:30am – 11:45am 
(Pre-booked appointments only) 

12 
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Wellie Boots for August  
 

“St Swithun’s day if thou dost rain, 
For forty days it will remain, 
St Swithun’s day if thou be fair 
For forty days ‘twill rain no mair.” 

 
Well, St Swithun’s Day was 15th July and  it was most definitely fair and has 
been ever since, so theoretically this hot spell is due to last until 24th August  
which, speaking for us oldies, will be a bit too much of a good thing.   No  
satisfying some people, is there?  But Sod’s Law being what it is, by the time 
you read this it’ll be raining cats and dogs. 
  
Anyway, it certainly serves to concentrate our attention on watering pots,  
urns and especially hanging baskets etc, which is all we can think about at the 
moment, being a daily necessity.  I always prefer to give everything a good 
soaking in the evening after the heat of the day has past.  You can almost hear 
the sighs of relief pulsating through the garden. “Ooh, thank you Wellie Boots, 
you’re a really super chappie, looking after us like this.  We’ll all be bright,  
sparkling and on parade in the morning.  Scout’s honour!”  And you know what, 
they’ve never let us down yet, as many of you already know.  But unless you are 
very lucky like me and have a pump-driven hose attached to a garden well, it 
can be a pretty pricey business if your water happens to come through a meter.  
Meanwhile, most of our gardens and lawns are starting to give a fair imitation 
of the Sahara Desert with rainfall to match, and I am not sure whether this is 
good news for our farmers or not.  I remember being told many moons ago that 
although we need a fine summer to ripen the corn etc, we also need a fair 
amount of rain to plump up the grain to get an excellent harvest.  Perhaps  
June made up for it, do you think?  Certainly, what none of us wants is for this 
brilliant spell to end in a series of horrendous thunderstorms, battering our  
gardens and flattening crops before they can be harvested. 
  
Talking of lawns reminds me.  During these long, dry spells, let your grass grow 
longer and do not use summer feeds that force lots of growth.  If you can bear 
it, let your lawn go brown and it will recover in the autumn.  Still mow once a 
week if it needs it and trim the edges with long-handled shears, strimmer, or, 
preferably, an edging tool.  Apart from looking smart, this helps prevent grass 
spreading into your flower borders.   
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Meanwhile, now that the bird-nesting season has finished, this is the ideal time 
to prune and trim your evergreen hedging, taking it back a little further than  

usual.  Careful - not too much - we don’t want any brown patches, 
but we do need to stop our hedges from widening each year before 
they start to collapse.  Brush off, collect and preferably burn any 
clippings to prevent the spread of diseases, which also goes for any 
signs of black-spot on your roses.  Never, ever put in the compost.  
And when dead-heading roses, always cut the stem with sharp  

secateurs as just breaking off old flower-heads will leave the rose vulnerable to 
infection. Carry on cutting back perennials and dead-head all dying and spent 
flowers on annuals, roses and shrubs.  Not only will your garden look immeasura-
bly tidier, but the plant will be prevented from putting energy into the seed and 
may be encouraged to re-flower, giving a “second bite of the cherry”.  But  
because of this extremely hot spell, ericaceous  plants such as camellias, azaleas 
and rhodies will also need extra watering and TLC as they are now setting their 
flower buds for next year.  I find that feeding with a liquid ericaceous feed will 
always produce more and better flowers, and mulching with bark or similar will 
maintain soil moisture levels and protect the roots from damage in high or low 
temperatures.  Blue hydrangeas?  These must be watered with blue hydrangea 
colourant for true blue hydrangeas next year, otherwise you’ll get a miserable, 
purply apology.  For best results, plant in a container filled only with ericaceous 
soil. 
  
Whilst I was recently away for a few days, our Easton goose 
and attendant flock of seven ducklings saw fit to leave the 
safety of our garden pond, although she has been seen  
several times since circling the village with varying members 
of her entourage.  It was sad in a way but also a welcome  
relief, as we had been trying to re-establish our pond, after 
having to clear it completely last year as it was choked with aquatic plants.   
Unfortunately our delightful squatters had other ideas and as soon as new plants 
were introduced they were eaten, including six new water lilies, ten winter-
hawthorn, etc.  Still not a green shoot to be seen anywhere, even though they 
have been gone for about a month - only bank-to-bank blanketweed.  So it’s back 
to the aquatic centre for inspiration (and advice). 
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Now is it only my imagination, but have the weeds recently 
been growing at an atrocious rate?  In fact my dahlia bed, 
just coming into full flower, is already half-hidden, so that’s 
this week’s task allocated, with a vast load of greenery  
destined for the compost.  But it has to be done with care, 
compost doesn’t just happen, it has to be planned some-

what.  It’s the brown bin for ground elder and the roots of bindweed etc, 
while chickweed and other green annual weeds (so long as they are not yet 
seeding) can go onto the compost heap.  Paper, especially newspapers, also 
form an excellent edition (ha ha) but should always be shredded first other-
wise they may not rot down properly, together with a little cardboard and 
lawn clippings.  Not too much of the latter though, otherwise you’ll end up 
with a nasty, slimy, stinking unusable mess.  Weeds not only look messy, but 
use valuable moisture from the ground.  The best and easiest way to weed is 
to use a Dutch hoe which will cut the annual weeds off just below the surface, 
whilst a long daisy-grubber takes care of perennial weeds admirably.  Weeding 
on a sunny day will ensure that weeds left on the surface dry out and die in 
the warmth. 
  
Finally, don’t whatever you do make August all work and 
no play.  Sit out and enjoy your garden - the heady scents, 
glorious colours, an abundance of fruits and vegetables, 
and hopefully more sunshine.  Enjoy the comforting sound 
of combine harvesters throbbing away in the distance as 
you lounge by the pond, Pimms in hand, cream tea at your 
elbow, watching the damsel and dragonflies darting hither and thither, dally-
ing amongst the rushes and water-lilies.  Only a pipe dream I’m afraid – and 
you don’t even smoke.  But hey, hey – calm down, Delilah – I meant damsel 
FLIES.  Really, some people ... and yes, you can make it a G&T. 

  
Happy dreams, 
 

Wellie Boots  
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Phew it ain’t ‘arf hot Mum! 
 

Although we all look forward to some sunshine over the summer months, it’s 
worth remembering that when the temperature goes up it can present health 

risks - especially for older people.  Age UK has 10 tips to help everyone enjoy the sun but 
stay healthy at the same time. 
 

The importance of staying cool and keeping well in hot weather cannot be over-estimated, 
as older people can be particularly susceptible to heat-related illness.  Heat stroke is a life-
threatening condition and can develop if heat exhaustion is left untreated.  All of us,  
neighbours, family and friends should provide whatever support we can for older people, 
particularly those living alone.  Here are Age UK’s top tips staying cool and well in the  
warmer weather: 
 

1.  Stay inside during the hottest time of the day – late morning to mid-afternoon.  If you 
do go out use sunscreen of factor 15 or above, wear a hat and stay in the shade if  

2. possible. 
3.  When inside, try to keep your house cool. Keep curtains and blinds closed in rooms  that 
catch the sun.  

4.  Avoid or limit strenuous activities like housework and gardening – try to do these       
 activities when it’s cooler in the early morning or evening. 

5.  When travelling always carry a bottle of water and drink lots of fluid even if you 
 aren’t thirsty. Limit drinks with caffeine and avoid alcohol as it can make dehydration 
 worse.   

6.  Watch what you eat. Follow these tips to help you eat well during the warmer 
 months: 

7.  Eat normally but try to have more cold foods, particularly salads and fruits as they  
      contain a lot of water.  

¶ Also be careful when eating outside. Whilst al fresco dining can be one of the best 
things about summer, hot weather causes bacteria to multiply quickly and increases our 
risk of food poisoning.  Avoid this by bringing chilled food home quickly from the shops 
and putting it straight in the fridge when you get home, making sure you don’t have 
food sitting in the sun for long periods, and storing it in the fridge when you can. 

¶ We all enjoy a barbeque in the sun, but it’s actually a riskier way to cook meat. Before 
eating meat such as chicken, pork, burgers, sausages and kebabs from a barbeque make 
sure it’s piping hot and cooked all the way through, with no pink meat inside.  

7. Choose the right clothes. It may sound obvious, but light-coloured, loose cotton  
 clothing can help you stay cool in the heat. Dark colours absorb the light and can make  
 you feel even warmer. 
8. Think about your feet. Allowing your feet to breathe is important when the weather is 
 hot so wearing open toe sandals is an excellent way to stop your feet getting sweaty and 
 smelly.  Avoid flip flops, which can be hard to walk in and opt for sandals which support 
 your feet. 
9 Cool off with cold water. Remember to take nice cool baths or showers. Try splashing 
 your face with cold water or placing a cool damp cloth on the back of your neck. 
10 Check for weather forecasts and temperature warnings on TV, radio and online at 

 www.metoffice.gov.uk  

http://www.metoffice.gov.uk/
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For more information on your  
local villages, visit the parish  

websites:- 
 

www.easton.onesuffolk.net 
www.brandeston.net 

www.kettleburgh.suffolk.gov.uk 
www.campseaashe.onesuffolk.net 

www.marlesford.com 
www.parham.onesuffolk.net 
www.hacheston.suffolk.gov.uk 

 

Contact Details of 

Councillors that 

serve Easton  
 

Parish Councillors: 
 

Chair :    
Sue Piggott 
T: 01728 746622  
(Also Highways Officer) 
 

Vice Chair : 
Alun Thomas 
T:  01728 747267 
(Also Cemetery Officer) 
 
 

Michael Coney 
T:  01728 746181  
(Also Tree Officer) 
 

Adrian Hollins 
T:  01728 746053 
(Also Pathways Officer) 
 

Fiona Siddall 
T:  07970 450245 
(Also Play Area Officer) 
 

Bob Gibbon 
T:  01728 746866 
 

Clerk : 
Vacant 
 

Suffolk County Councillor 
TBA 
T: 01473 735259 
 

Suffolk Coastal District  
Councillor 
Carol Poulter 
T:  07833 441349 
E::carol.poulter@suffolkcoastal.gov.uk 
 

A copy of the latest draft minutes 
of the Parish Council can be read 
on the back of the village notice-
board. 

Do you have something to put 
in the magazine? 

 
Contributions to the next Parish Magazine 
should arrive by the 20th of the month before, 
either by email or by handwritten piece, 
please.   

My email address is :- 
clareeowen@tiscali.co.uk  

or handwritten pieces to me at 5 Harriers Walk, 
Easton IP13 0HA 

 

Village Hall Bookings  
 

Contact Jean Blackwood-Pugh 
Email:  jeanmbp@gmail.com 

Tel:  748378 

19 

http://www.brandeston.net
http://www.kettleburgh.suffolk.gov.uk


20 

BRIDGE HOUSE &  
JENNIFER BAKER CATERING  

 

Catering for parties in our  
16th Century farmhouse or at a  

location of your choice  
 

BRIDGE HOUSE OFFERS  

BED AND BRFEAKFAST   
OPEN ALL YEAR  
 

01728 685473  

EARL SOHAM           www.bridgehouseuk.com  

Would you like to advertise here?   

Call Clare on 745015 to discuss. 



Semi-Retired Decorator 
Seeks Local Work 

 

Professional work, not prices 
 

¶ Over 30 yearsõ experience 
¶ Interior and Exterior works 

carried out  
¶ Small jobs welcomed 
¶ Assuring you of a good service 
 

For a free estimate contact  
Patrick Tobin  

 

T: 01728 745054   M: 07789 964390 

or 

Holiday Home Management 
 

Leave your property in our 
hands to give you complete 

peace of mind. 
 

¶ Cleaning, maintenance, garden and 
shopping services. 

¶ Key holding service. 

¶ Regular property 
checks 

¶ Pet feeding/care. 
 

 
Please contact Lucy on 07811 217072 
www.leapropertysolutions.co.uk 

 
 
 
DOMESTIC, AGRICULTURAL &  
COMMERCIAL INSTALLATION &  
MAINTENANCE EVENT LIGHTING &  

POWER 

T:  01728 684422 
M:  07976 638434 

E: info@aaronnobbselectrical.co.uk 
www.aaronnobbselectrical.co.uk 

5ƻ ȅƻǳ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘǊŀǾŜƭΚ  
Would you like your own personal 
‘concierge’ to make your holiday  
arrangements for you and deliver 
your travel documents to your door?  

¢ǊŀǾŜƭ ²ƛǘƘ WǳƭŜǎ ƛǎ ŀ Ŧǳƭƭȅ ōƻƴŘŜŘ 
LƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ ¢ǊŀǾŜƭ !ƎŜƴŎȅΣ 
ōŀǎŜŘ ƛƴ 9ŀǎǘƻƴΦ {ƘƻǇ  
ƭƻŎŀƭΗ Contact Julie on 
748209 or email 
jules@travelwithjules.co.uk 
www.travelwithjules.co.uk 

Ashbygems  
@ Thorpeness Emporium 

Sat Nav IP16 4NR 

 

Vintage, Haberdashery & Collectables 
9ƳǇƻǊƛǳƳ ƻǇŜƴ млŀƳ - пǇƳ Řŀƛƭȅ 
/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ Dƛƭƭ лтунр смутор   
!ǎƘōȅƎŜƳǎϪƘƻǘƳŀƛƭΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

 

mailto:Ashbygems@hotmail.co.uk

